The Town of Sturgeon Bay called its monthly meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, March 6, 2017, at the Knights of Columbus Hall, Chairman Dan Cihlar presiding.

Roll call indicated the following Board members present: Chairman Dan Cihlar, Supervisor Carol Schuster, Supervisor Paul Skup, and Clerk Nancy Anschutz.

Meeting minutes from February's meeting were read. A motion to approve the minutes as read was made by Chairman Cihlar, 2nd by Supervisor Skup.

Treasurer's report:

Checking \$133,149.40 Savings \$22,514.96

A motion to approve the Treasurer's Report was made by Supervisor Skup, 2nd by Supervisor Schuster.

Old Business:

Roads/Signs –

- Sign missing on Kickapoo Drive. Road name signs faded on Canal Road & Lake Forest Park.
- 2017 Annual Road Tour tentatively scheduled for Saturday, April 8, 2017, starting at 1976 Cty. Road U at 7:00 a.m.
- Report that brush is being dumped at Portage Park.

Zoning/Permit Issues - None

New Business:

- Southern Door School District Superintendent Patti Vickman and Business Manager Mark Logan attended town board meeting to explain upcoming referendum vote on April 4th.
 Request is to raise tax levy by \$936,000 in each of the next two school years to cover shortfalls in the SD school district.
- Chairman Cihlar signed Implements of Husbandry (IOH) annual permits for Gilbert Farms and S&S Farms.

County Board Update: Sue Kohout was not available; therefore there was not a County Board report.

Public Discussion: Report that one sign is missing in Portage Park.

Following the review and payment of bills, a motion was made by Chairman Cihlar, 2nd by Supervisor Schuster to adjourn at 7:50 p.m. Motion was approved and carried.

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Anschutz, Town Clerk